December 1, 1970

FOR H. R. HALDEMAN

I met with the President for an hour this afternoon. (Senator Brooke was late!) We talked over a wide range of subjects, but the President had some specific matters in mind which he wanted to take up. He asked if I would take on the position of Consultant to the White House to work three or four days per month on such matters as might come to hand. He specifically said he wanted me to work in the area of National Growth Policy, on Family Assistance, and on the development of Goals for 1976.

I said to him that there had been some discussion of my becoming a member of the President's Science Advisory Committee. He said that he would very much welcome this, and hoped I would indeed do this specific chore.

I said to the President that I was at his disposal and that I would be honored to take on these assignments.

He asked that I get in touch with you and for you to make the arrangements. He indicated he would like an announcement to be made fairly shortly.

Dr. David mentioned PSAC to me on November 18. At that time I said I would not be available. I have since mentioned the possibility to Hugh Heffner. He has promised to raise the question with David.

Daniel P. Moynihan

DPM/crm